
 

 
Imperial Oil Limited   100 5th Conc E, Waterdown, ON L0R 2H1 

VIA EMAIL  
 
August 23, 2019 

Ms. Kristen Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Re: Response to Procedural Order No.4 and Decision on Confidentiality Request  

Imperial Oil Limited – Waterdown to Finch Project Application 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2019-0007 
 

 
Dear Ms. Walli, 
 
As indicated in Procedural Order No. 4 issued on August 20, 2019, Imperial has received a request from 
the City of Toronto for further information and assurances regarding the Waterdown to Finch Project 
application. Specifically, the City has requested information to assist its emergency preparedness and 
response efforts as well as assurances related to insurance and indemnification. 
 
With respect to the requested information, Imperial will meet all safety requirements of the Technical 
Standards and Safety Authority (TSSA). Imperial also acknowledges the importance of the information to 
the municipality and is committed to working with the City of Toronto directly to provide it with sufficient 
information. Imperial is committed to progressing this request in a timely manner and asks that the 
regulatory process continue in accordance with the timeline set out in Procedural Order No. 4. As 
previously noted, the OEB Leave to Construct affects subsequent permitting activities for project 
progression.  Combined with other considerations, further cumulative delays in the OEB process will 
impact overall Project schedule. Imperial proposes to update the OEB on the information provided to the 
City of Toronto at the time of the written notice of the commencement of construction.  
  
With respect to the assurances, Imperial will work with the City on the appropriate insurance and 
indemnity clauses in the land use agreements between Imperial and the City of Toronto and the Toronto 
and Region Conservation Authority.  
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Jessie Malone, P.Eng. 
Environmental and Regulatory Lead 
Safety Security Health and Environment, Imperial 
 
CC: Ian Laing, Imperial 

Zora Crnojacki, Ontario Energy Board 
Michael Millar, Ontario Energy Board 
Intervenors of Record in EB-2019-0007 

Waterdown to Finch General Inquiries 
questions@imperialon.ca  
416.586.1915 
 


